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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

 EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

January 22, 2002

Chair Tom Maher called the meeting to order @ 6:06 p.m. 

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Chair Tom Maher, Wendy Smith, Richard Steinkopf, Darrin Brandt.  Brigham Morgan arrived @ 6:10 p.m.  John Nielson arrived @ 6:11 p.m.

City Staff:  

City Planner:

Shawn Warnke

City Engineer:

Korey Walker


Planning Assistant:
Jody Harris

Others present:  Mayor Kelvin Bailey, Diane Jacob; Councilmember, Jeff & Allison Love, Ken Berg; Sowby & Berg, John Newman; City Administrator, Josh Elledge; EMEV, Jessa Schalich; The Ranches, Doug Gwilliam; resident, Bill Peperoni, Debbie Hoogie.

1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Commission and audience recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of the Agenda:

MOTION
Tom Maher moved to approve the agenda as stated, striking Item 4.  Chris Kemp seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  

3.
Presentation of Plaques:


Mayor Bailey presented plaques in recognition to Diane Jacob, Diane Bradshaw, Bill Chipman, Jeff Love and 


Jody Hooley.

4.
Swearing in Appointed Planning Commissioners:

Stricken from the agenda.  Nominations for a new vice chair were discussed.  Brigham Morgan nominated Chris Kemp for vice chair.  Chris Kemp nominated Brigham Morgan for co-chair.  Chair Tom Maher administered a vote by ballot, and the Planning Commission voted to have Chris Kemp serve as the vice chair.

5.
Status Report From the Council:



Brigham Morgan reported that the City Council did not approve the monument for Eagle Mountain



Boulevard and Sweetwater road.  Motion died for lack of second.
6.
Planning Commission Training:


John Newman conducted 20 minute training with the Planning Commission about the roles and duties of Planning 

Commission.

7.
Agenda Items:


A.
Amendments to Cedar Trail Villages Trails Plan – Action Item

Mel McQuirey,  M & J Development, the developer of both the Cedar Trail Villages and Eagle Park Subdivisions, presented to the Commissioners that the City consideration of the reallocation of trail improvements approved for the Cedar Trail Villages Subdivision.  M & J Development believes they were originally approved with more trail improvements than required by the City Code.  The Developer is now requesting that a portion of the trails be relocated from Cedar Trail Villages to a connecting trail to and through Eagle Park.  

The Eagle Park Subdivision is located north of Eagle Mountain Boulevard and west of Sweetwater North Road.  The Cedar Trail Subdivision is situated north of the Landing and Mountain View Subdivisions.  

Mr. Warnke explained that a trail segment located north of lots A & B of the Cedar Trail Phase II Subdivision is being proposed outside of this subdivision.  The Cedar Trails Phase II Subdivision was approved with an approximate five foot public space between the lot lines of A & B and the subdivision boundary.  In order to process this request the property owner must submit a trail easement for the portions of the trail that extend north outside of the already dedicated public open space.  

Mr. Warnke also stated that it should be noted that the trail improvements in Eagle Park are bonded for by the developer.  However, the developer contests that his development agreement did not require him to construct the trails.  
Korey Walker stated that the last Planning Commission meeting with Mel McQuirey, recommended that the applicant  provide landscaping materials, including sod and irrigation materials for the entrance of Eagle Park.  The residents would be provided all the material, to install in the roundabout.

MOTION
Brigham Morgan moved to approve that the Planning Commission recommend approval to the City Council of the reallocation of trail improvements from the Cedar Trail Villages Subdivision to the Eagle Park Subdivision subject to the following conditions:

1. That the trails be constructed as shown on the plans.

2. That the trails be constructed at 50% occupancy of the Cedar Trail Villages Subdivision. 

3. That there be a trail easement provided for the east-west trail that is located outside of the Cedar Trail Villages Phase II subdivision boundary. 

4. The developer bond for the improvements. 

5. The developer provide the landscaping materials, including sod and irrigation materials for the entrance into the Eagle Park Subdivision by June 1, 2002.

Richard Steinkopf seconded the motion.  Ayes: 7, Nay:  0.  Motion passed.

B.
Antelope Springs, Master Development Plan Pre-Application Review – Discussion Item  

Shawn Warnke presented Antelope Springs, Master Development Plan Pre-Application Review, which is the parcel front onto Eagle Mountain Boulevard at the north portion of the “s” curve of this boulevard.  The project will be north of the undeveloped Sage Park Master Development /Subdivision (there is currently no development adjacent to this site).  The pre-application review of the Antelope Springs Master Development Plan allows the Planning Commission to review plans and have a dialogue with the applicant concerning their proposed project.  It is beneficial for both the City and the developer if Commissioners express completely their questions, suggestions, and concerns at the pre-application review.  This will allow the applicant to make changes prior to the formal master development plan submittal.

Debbie Hoogie; applicant, addressed the Commission and encouraged feedback or written communication from the Commission about this pre-application.  

Brigham Morgan inquired about lot sizes.  Debbie Hoogie replied that 60% of a Master Development Plan must include larger lots.  

Discussion ensued.

9.
Adjournment:



MOTION
Adjournment of meeting @ 8:25 p.m.
Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Tom Maher
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